
 

 

 

 
 

Mr Brian Bruton, 

KWD Recycling, 

Aughacureen, 

Killarney, 

County Kerry 

V93 K520 

 

 

 

RE:  Notice in accordance with Article 16(1) of the Waste Management (Licensing) 

Regulations 

 

Dear Mr Bruton, 

 

I am to refer to the above referenced application for a review of a waste licence relating 

to a facility at Killarney Waste Disposal Limited, Aughacurreen, Killarney, Co Kerry, 

V93 K520. This notice is given under Article 16(1) of the Regulations, to enable the 

Agency to decide on the application.   

ARTICLE 16(1) - FURTHER INFORMATION, PARTICULARS AND EVIDENCE 

Section 4.3.2 of the of the BAT Guidance Note on Best Available Techniques for the 

Waste Sector: Waste Transfer and Materials Recovery (December 2011) states that a 

control technique for odour is to capture, contain and treat odours from enclosed areas.  

1. State whether it is proposed to install negative air pressure in the main building and 

the outdoor enclosed area in which residual, food and odour-forming waste is stored.  

a) State by what means air will be extracted; 

b) State what treatment system, if any will be used at any air extraction points; 

c) Specify what emission limit values, if any, are proposed for air emission points 

with regard to odour; 

d) Provide odour dispersion modelling which is in accordance with the Air 

Dispersion Modelling from Industrial Installations Guidance Note (AG4) (EPA, 

2010) for the proposed emissions to atmosphere.  
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Your reply to this notice should include a revised non-technical summary to reflect the 

information in your reply. 

The requested information should be submitted within 1 month of the date of this notice, 

in order to allow the Agency to process and determine your application. 

In the circumstances, you should make immediate arrangements to have the required 

document(s) (1 signed original and I copy in hardcopy format, and 2 copies of all files in 

electronic searchable PDF format on CD-ROM) submitted to the Agency.  

Please note that the application’s register number is W0217-02.  Please direct all 

correspondence in relation to this matter to Ms. Noeleen Keavey, Administration, 

Environmental Licensing Unit, Office of Environmental Sustainability, Environmental 

Protection Agency, Headquarters, PO Box 3000, Johnstown Castle Estate, County 

Wexford quoting the register number. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
     

Ms Caroline Murphy 

Inspector 

Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 


